
St. George Parks and Recreation Committee 
Monthly Meeting Minutes 
March 13, 2017 
St. George Town Office 
6:00 PM 
 
Meeting Called To Order at 6:08 PM 
 
Attendance: Ben Vail, Ann Hoppe, Gary Minery, Joanna Montgomery, Missy Gill, Cassie Kilbride, Summer 
Ward 
            Absent were Meghan Benner, Craig Gauthier, Raymie Upham 
 
Approval of Minutes: Missy motioned for approval, Cassie 2nd and all in favor 
 
Public Comment: none 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
  1.  Seniors Program Report 
31 Seniors attended the recent luncheon and enjoyed being entertained by the School Chorus.  Had an 
organization meeting and will announce upcoming events soon. 
 
  2.  Financial Report' 
Seniors is negative as expected and was explained why at the last meeting.  Children's balance is down further 
than expected.  Ben will look into it and get back to us as to why.  Still need to pay for Little League. 
 
 
 3.  2017 Community Trip Update 
Regarding transportation for trip to Boston in April, Missy sent an inquiry email to Amtrak Downeaster about a 
group rate.  Bus is going to be too expensive.  She hasn't heard back from them yet. 
 
 
  4.  Ski and Skate Report 
Winter season came to a halt due to warm temps and weather.  Camden Snow Bowl cancelled the last 2 
Thursdays.  Skating Rink is put away thanks to Ben, except for the liner which is frozen.  The sand bags will be 
picked up and put away by Junior Firefighters. 
 
 
  5.  Mussel Ridge review of plans 
The Program is essentially done thanks to the help of Tracy Leavitt.  $2300 has been generated from the sale 
of ads in the Program.  Most concession shopping was done by Joanna and Ann on Sunday.  Joanna will 
purchase the rest on Friday, which is mostly the perishable items.  Committee had more discussion about food, 
admission prices, etc.  Looks like donations of hot food and baked goods will be coming in also. 
 
 
  6.  Little League Registration 
Wednesday, March 15th 6-8 PM is Registration/Sign Ups.  There is an online registration available for those 
who can't make it. 
Saturday, March 25th are tryouts. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
  1.  Youth Baseball/Softball 
Little League Coaches from last year are returning:  Softball- Jolie Hatch, Jed Miller, and Tracy Leavitt (Books). 
Baseball-Maddox's, JT Tobin. 
 
 Minor League: Baseball- Morgan Hilliard asked to move up and Josh is done, so an assistant is needed. 
Softball- need coaches and assistants. 
T-Ball coaches are needed also. 



 
  2.  Dugout Project 
No news, waiting to hear back from Justin Long and David Miller. 
 
  3.  Swim Club/St. George Night at Pen Bay Y 
Getting great feedback from teachers & kids about 2nd Grade swimming. 
Family nights are 3/30 & 4/6 from 5-8 PM  $5 per person or $20 per family with full use of the facility. 
 
  4.  Field Clean up day 
Clean up day is scheduled for April 15th (22nd is rain date). 
The to do list is:  Paint concession building, paint new dugouts if they are done, set outfield fence, shovel goose 
poop, take down batting cage netting.  Ben will look into a price for new netting. 
 
  5.  Future Trip Discussion 
None.  Will wait to hear back from Amtrak for April trip.  Sea Dogs could be a replacement trip.  Gary 
recommended a Red Claws game as they are kid orientated. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
1. Executive Session- none 
2. Next Meeting: April 10 6PM 
3. Boosters discussion as needed- none 
 
Adjournment: Cassie motioned to adjourn, Gary 2nd, all in favor. 
Time of Adjournment: 7:33 PM 
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